NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT
A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION

This notice is hereby given that the County of El Dorado, State of California intends to adopt a Mitigated
Negative Declaration for the project described below.

TITLE: Durock Road/Business Center Drive Intersection Improvement Project

IDENTIFICATION NUMBER: 73354

LOCATION: The Durock Road/Business Drive Intersection Improvement project area is located at the
intersection of Durock Road and Business Drive in the Cameron Park/Shingle Springs area. Business
Drive provides one of the main entrances to the Barnett Business Park located south of Durock Road.
(Section 11, T9N, ROE, Mount Diablo Meridian (MDM).

APN: Not applicable

GENERAL DESCRIPTION: The proposed project would involve adding a three-way traffic signal to the
intersection of Durock Road/Business Drive, widening and expanding the existing right of way on
Durock to accommodate turn lanes, adding Class Il bike lanes on both sides of Durock Road, and
making ancillary improvements to the intersection of Durock Road and Via del Gatos (replacement of an
existing culvert under Durock Road at Via del Gatos, a new outfall facility, and new drainage
improvements on Business Drive). The improvements on Durock Rd include adjusting the horizontal
and vertical grades of the roadway to improve the sight distance on the existing curves. This work
includes existing structural section removal and replacement. Additionally, the El Dorado Irrigation
District (EID) may construct their Motherlode Force Sewer Replacement Project concurrently with this
project to limit construction impacts on the area . EID's work is all done within the roadway, within the
County’s right of way, and has already been cleared environmentally (April 2005 and SCH#200008204).
Construction for the road improvements may include a one way detour route during limited portions of
the construction period. (See Draft MND for a more detailed project description).

REVIEW:

The review period for the Mitigated Negative Declaration begins on April 5, 2007 and will continue until
May 07, 2007. The Mitigated Negative Declaration may be reviewed at the El Dorado County
Department of Transportation, 2850 Fairlane Court, Placerville, California 95667; Telephone (530) 621-
5900. The document will also be posted on the DOT website, at http://www.co.el-
dorado.ca.us/DOT/index.html.

Comments during the review period regarding the Mitigated Negative Declaration can be sent to

Janet Postlewait, Principal Planner

El Dorado County Department of Transportation
2850 Fairlane Court

Placerville, California 95667 or

Comments may also be submitted electronically to jpostlewait@co.el-dorado.ca.us. Failure to comment
in writing will not preclude your right to testify at any future public hearing for the proposed project. The
anticipated hearing date before the Board of Supervisors may be June 05, 2007.
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